VICTORIA DOG OBEDIENCE CLUB

August 16, 2006
The regular monthly meeting of the Victoria Dog Obedience Club was called to order at 7:25 P.M. on Wednesday, August 16, 2006 at the Victoria Mall. 

ROLL CALL: President, Sheila Newland; Secretary, Margaret Yanta; Treasurer, Karen 

Brooks; Board Members, Pauline Cutler and Tracy Marek; and Members, Constance Kohler, Nettie Troxell, Sarah Troxell and Denise Prescott. 

MINUTES: Secretary Margaret Yanta presented minutes of the regular July meeting. Minutes were approved as presented. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: For the period of 5/17/06 through 8/16/06, the beginning checkbook balance was $8,297.04.  Deposits of $500.00 were made.   Expenses totaled $2,175.03, leaving a balance of $6,622.01.  Petty cash totals $50.00, for an ending VDOC balance of $6,672.01. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

September 16th & 17th, 2006 Obedience Trial: 

Chairman: Margaret Yanta: Sheila will try to get the community center for the previous calendar weekend for the trial in two years (2008), since Dallas is having a trial the same weekend as ours this year and intends to keep the date in future years, and we already have the site rented for next year (2007).  She will check if she can change the date for next year also. 
Trial Secretary: Vicki Youngmeyer—Sheila will have Vikki put La Quinta and Motel 6 in the premium list as dog friendly hotels.
Trophies: Sheila Newland
Judges’ Selection: Sheila Newland—The judges are going to drive from Houston or Dallas  to Victoria together. 

Hospitality: Nettie Troxell—The judges and the trial secretary will need to be entertained Friday, Saturday and Sunday nights.
Stewards: Sheila Newland 

Publicity: Constance Kohler. 

Equipment and Grounds: Sheila Newland 

Judge’s Luncheon: Karen Brooks
Advertising: Margaret Yanta—letters to former advertisers in the catalog just went out about two weeks ago and a few replies have come in. 
It has been decided not to have a “Show and Go” after the trial on Saturday due several members not being at the trial this year. 
NOMINATING COMMITTEE: The slate of officers presented by the nominating committee is as follows: 

President: Pauline Cutler 

Vice President: Kim Green 

Treasurer: Karen Brooks 

Secretary: Margaret Yanta 

Board of Directors: Sheila Newland, Denise Prescott and Constance Kohier. 

There were no nominations from the floor.  The election of officers will be at the September meeting.
CORRESPONDENCE/PUBLIC EDUCATION: Margaret received a premium list for a trial in Fort Worth put on by the Field Spaniel Society of America on September 23rd. 

NEW MEMBER READINGS: No new member readings. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

1. Website:  Bart has been unable to get into the website to make changes.  He said    someone needs to contact Cheryl (who set the website up in the first place) to get the password.  Sheila said she talked to Cheryl, who said her password didn’t work anymore.  Karen said that all the information and billing goes to her (Karen).  She will check if she has the password and if she does, she’ll get it to Bart.   Cheryl’s name is still on the account, but Karen is getting the correspondence from the website host.  We also want to get our website higher on search engines.  Old websites are showing up high and ours is not showing up at all.  For $40.00, which would go to the search engine, Bart can get 50 search engines to put our current website higher in the links.  This can be done once a week, for $40.00 each time and get the website higher each time.  Karen made a motion to spend $80.00 to get our website higher in the search engines, and order 1000 business cards with our logo, website and other information on them and 10 card holders to place in veterinarians’ offices.  Motion passed.
2. Classes—Karen made a motion to put an ad for classes in the paper for three weeks, then a fourth week if the classes have not filled up within the first three weeks.  Motion passed.
NEW BUSINESS: 

1. Bernice Morgenroth—One of our longtime members, Bernice Morgenroth passed away this week and Constance made a motion to order flowers for the funeral.  After discussion, she rescinded the motion and made a motion to send $30.00 to Adopt-A-Pet.  Motion passed.  
There being no more business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 P.M. The next meeting of the Victoria Dog Obedience Club will be on Wednesday, September 20, 2006 at 7:00 P.M. at the Victoria Police Substation in the Victoria Mall between Chic-fil-A and Sears. 

REMINDER: Election of Officers at the September meeting. 

